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       Sunday School                                     Our Mission 
          9:45 – 10:45 am                  “Called to Be a Servant Community” 
 

 
 

 
Is it enough to think today   
Of all our brave, then put away   
The thought until a year has sped?  
Is this full honor for our dead?   
 
Is it enough to sing a song  
And deck a grave; and all year long   
Forget the brave who died that we   
Might keep our great land proud and free?   
 
Full service needs a greater toll,   
That we who live give heart and soul   
To keep the land they died to save,   
And be ourselves, in turn, the b rave!  
 
ñAnnette Wynne  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

FROM OUR PASTOR 
Dear Friends, 

   Found in the hymn “God of Grace and God of Glory” are 

these words: Grant us wisdom, Grant us courage: for the facing of 

this hour, for the living of these days.  I find these words echo in 

my mind sometimes, especially when I am wondering what the 

“right” thing to do is.  After all, who doesn’t need a little more 

wisdom? We can acquire knowledge and know things, but wisdom 

is applying that knowledge in the right times and the right places.  

 This month’s book of the Bible is James, and this is a book 

of wisdom literature.  Wisdom literature is a type of writing that 

seeks to help God’s people live and grow in responsible maturity.  

Other books we have read before such as Proverbs and 

Ecclesiastes are like James.  But James is the only book in the 

New Testament that is like this.  There are places in the Gospels 

where Jesus gives us sermons that are filled with wisdom (like the 

Sermon on the Mount). But James is the only book that focuses on 

wisdom.  This type of writing seeks to communicate advice and 

instructions from one in authority (a king, teacher, or parent) based 

on his or her own life experiences.  It is meant to help us from 

having to learn these lessons the hard way, and help us more 

forward in faith without hitting the stumbling blocks the wise person 

already did.   

 I think many of us can relate to the wisdom found in this 

book.  It warns us in chapter 2 how our faith, without works, is 

dead.  Chapter 3 warns us about taming our tongues and how our 

mouths are meant for blessing God, not speaking ill of our 

neighbor.  Chapter 5 reminds us to be patient, and hold on, 

because God really is in control.  James is a short book, so I would 

suggest that you read ½ or ¼ chapter a day and take time with it to 

think about how the wisdom found in here can guide your life.  

 You are also invited to join us as we explore this book 

further in our Bible study in May.  We will meet on Wednesdays @ 

10am for 4 weeks beginning on May 6th.  I hope you will join us!  

Happy reading! 

God’s peace, 

Pastor Serena  

 

 



Last Day of Sunday School  
will be Sunday, June 14 with 
a special Sunday School Worship  
at 11:00 am 
 

Watch bulletins for more information  
 

Movie Night: Friday May 15 @ 6:30pm 
Night at the Museum: Secrets of the Tomb 
Come join us for a great movie for all ages on 
our big screen.   There will be free popcorn 
and drinks! 

 
Want to be an acolyte?  All children who have taken first 
communion are eligible to be acolytes (2nd grade and above.)   
We will have acolyte training during Sunday school on Sunday, 
May 3rd 9:45 am.  
                 

Family Night Bowling 
Friday, May 29   6 – 8 pm 

Town Line Lutheran 

Healthy Fun for all ages! 
Questions? Contact Herb or Shannon 937-4029  

or Herbert.h.c.schmidt@gmail.com 
 

1st Communion took place on Sunday, April 19, 2015.   
In this year’s class were Marcus Appleby, Cian Barry, Sophie 
Connolly, Zack Michels, Vincent Muscoreil, Emilie Space, Allie 
Space, Austin Wanat, Emily Wanat, and Lillian Wanat. 
Congratulations and welcome to the Lord’s Table. 

 
Register now for VBS! 
Town Line VBS Sunday,  
June 28-July 2 from 5:30-8pm.  
Form is in this newsletter or  
in the Church gathering space.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



     Town Line Lutheran 

Vacation Bible School  
    June 28-July 2   5:30 – 8 pm 
 

   Registration Form   
            (One Per Child) 
 

Child’s name:__________________________________________  
 
Child’s gender: ____________ 
 
Child’s age:__Date of birth:_____Last school grade completed: ___ 
 
Name of  parent(s):______________________________________ 
 
Street Address:_________________  _______________________ 
 
City:_______________ State:_______ ZIP:___________________ 
 
Home telephone: 
(_______)_____________________________________________ 
 
Parent/caregiver’s cell phone: 
(_______)_____________________________________________ 
 
Home e-mail address:____________________________________ 
 
Home church: _____________________________  ____________ 
 
Crew number or name (for church use only):__________________ 
 
Allergies or other medical conditions:________   ______________ 
 
In case of emergency, contact:____________________________  
 
Phone: ___________________________________ 
 
Relationship to child:____________________________________ 
Permission to photocopy this resource from Group’s Kingdom Rock VBS granted for local church use. 
Copyright © 2013 Group Publishing, Inc., Loveland, CO. group.com 

 
 
 
 



NURSERY SCHOOL NEWS  
This month promises to be an exciting one 
for our Nursery School children.  Along with 
enjoying some much improved weather, we 
will be making a surprise gift for our moms 
on Mother’s Day.  We’ll be learning a special 
song to sing to them. 
 

We have 2 children with May birthdays so we will be celebrating 
with them on May 12.  Jeanette Dickinson will be visiting us on 
May 5 with one of her favorite rescue dogs and that will be a real 
treat for the children. 
 

We will be preparing for our graduation program which will take 
place on May 28. We plan to sing some of our favorite songs and 
perform a little play about “growing things”. Diplomas and 
refreshments will follow.  A montage of the year’s activities will be 
shown before and after the program.  Although our class is small 
this year we expect a good-sized turnout for this event.  We’ll be 
putting on the program in the Fellowship hall to accommodate the 
vesting adults and siblings. 
 

This will be our 41st Nursery School graduation, and the last for 
Town Line Nursery School, as our little school is closing.  It has 
been a wonderful time for all of us concerned with the school over 
the years from its inception in 1975 to the present.  Many thanks to 
all for all your support and prayers over the years.  God Bless.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
for  

Lois Stutzman 
& Town Line Nursery School! 

 

Sunday, May 17, 2015 at noon. 

 
After 41 years in ministry to the community, Lois Stutzman is 
retiring and Town Line Nursery School will be closing.  Mark your 
calendars and plan to join us as we celebrate and remember this 
wonderful ministry that has touched the lives of children and 
families in our community.    
 
Here's how you can help! 

¶ We are collecting financial donations as a gift for Lois.  You 
may give in the offering plate or send your donations to 
church.  Please mark it as Retirement Gift: Nursery school.  

¶ We need side dishes and desserts for the lunch.  A sign-up 
sheet is available at church.  (the main dish will be 
provided) 

¶ Spread the word; share this information with anyone you 
know who has been a part of the Nursery School over the 
years.  
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

 
 



 Ladies Day  

    Marketplace    
                Saturday, May 9, 2015 
                   10:00 am – 2:00 pm 

 

Town Line Lutheran Church 
1159 Town Line Road 

Alden, NY   14004 
                            (716) 684-1467 

 

$1.00 Admission benefits 

The Town Line Youth and Harvest House 
 

Come and join the fun at the Marketplace! 
We will be featuring many woman related items: 

Jewelry, purses, crafts, baked sale, massage and 
samplings from many other companies. 

Shop, chat and enjoy fellowship with your friends. 
A great pre-celebration for Mother’s Day. 

 

Door prize ticket included with your entry donation.  
 

               Refreshments will be available. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



Bible Study on James 
Wednesdays 10 am for 4 weeks 
beginning May 6. 
Come and learn about this book of the 
Bible that is full of wisdom for our 
lives.  Join us when you can! 

 

Favorite Hymn Sunday: June 21 at both services.  
Its back!  Favorite Hymn Sunday will kick off our summer worship 
on June 21st.  Please find a ballot in the gathering area of the 
church and cast your votes by Sunday June 9th.  
All songs/hymns are eligible this time! 

 

Naomi Circle will meet on May 12 at 12:30 pm.  

Come join us for Bible study and friendly 
conversations.  Bring a bag lunch.  
Dessert and drinks will be provided.  
All woman of Town Line are invited! 

 
 

The QUILTERS – The Quilters will meet on 

Monday, May 11th and Monday, May 18th (at the usual 

time of approximately 9:15 am until 1:00 pm) which may 

tie it up for the season. We are meeting two Mondays in a row 

due to the Memorial Day holiday.  Feel free to join us to see what 

we do – simply bring your lunch and enjoy good fellowship and 

conversation.  If you have any questions, please call Lois 

Stutzman at 683-2782.  At this time we’d like to heartily thank the 

congregation for the wonderful “material” support and hope you 

will keep us in mind over the summer – besides material, we 

could also use “flat” sheets which make wonderful backs for our 

quilts..  We’d also like to thank Thrivent Financial for their financial 

support, which enables us to purchase the batting for the quilt 

middles, and the Gloria Richter quilters’ memorial fund which 

helps with other incidental expenses.  Since the Thrivent support 

has diminished some, please consider contributing to the Gloria 

Richter memorial fund for the quilters to help make up the 

difference.  We are still indeed blessed and will start up again in 

September! 

 

 



From Church Council 
We need your help as we plan for the future. 

After Worship on Sunday, May 10th please stay 
to complete a brief Congregational Vitality assessment. 

Congregational Vitality Assessment: 
Can it help our congregation? 

The Congregational Vitality Assessment is a tool to assist 
congregational leadership to identify areas of strength and areas 

of opportunity with the hope of becoming a more vital 
congregation.  The assessment or survey gathers information, 

offers analysis, and provides a foundation for missional planning. 
Talk to Pastor Serena or John Wild with any questions. 

 

 

 

Town Line Book Club  
Calling all readers! You can join the Town Line 
book club at any time. We meet the 3rd Monday 
of every month at the church. See schedule 

below. Just read the book and join us for conversation on the book 
and faith and a fun evening.  
 
May 18 at Church:  “The Aviator's wife” Melanie Benjamin  
June 15 at Church:  “In Thin Air" Jon Krakauer at Church 
July 20: We will be going to Dinner at 6pm @ Tavern at Windsor  
               Park.  Rides leave church at 5:30.  “The Orphan Train”  
                                                                     by Christina Klien 
August 17: 6:30 outdoor meeting at Barb Appleby's garden  
                         “The invention of  Wings" by Sue Monk Kid 
September 26 from 9am-3 will be our Ladies Retreat.   
                  More information to follow.  
Please email/call Jeanette Dickinson at: 
jcdickinson66@yahoo.com or call 681-3966 with any questions’ 
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STRAWBERRY SOCIAL  
      Wednesday, June 24, 2015   
                4:30 - 7:00 pm 
             at Town Line Lutheran Church 

 

Come for Supper          Come for Dessert 

  -Hamburgers              -Fresh Strawberries 

  -Hot Dogs                  -Short cakes 

  -Salad Bar                  -Ice Cream 

  -Beverage                   -Sundaes 

 

 

Entertainment   
Carnival Kids Steel Orchestra 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



     YOUTH NEWS               

the Loving, Encouraging, Affirming, People Place! 
(grades 6-12) 

Car Wash and Baked Goods Sale   
                    Saturday, May 9th 10-2:00 PM 
All youth needed-many hands make….(well you get it) 
Get your car spiffed up for spring & enjoy a yummy homemade 
treat or two!!! 
 
It’s BACK!!!      MOVIE NIGHT!                 
Friday May 15th @ 6:30 “Night at the 
Museum, Secret of the Tomb” 
 
Youth Event until midnight after the 
movie for grades 6-12 
Games, devotions, team building and more… sign up on the 
Youth bulletin board! 
 

Sunday May 31st @ 12:00       CHICKEN & RIB BBQ     
Tickets available from any of our youth! Or see Paul Schuler or 
Kate Snyder. 
Youth needed for preparation Sat. May 30th 3:00-6:00 sign up on 
Youth bulletin board! 
 
Coming June 24th our Strawberry Social  
with the Carnival Kids Steel Band! 
Sunday School Celebration! June 14th during Sunday School 
followed by worship praising God for our Sunday school kids, 
volunteers & ministry! 
 
Any questions about our youth program please  
call Kate 668-5610 or speak with me on a Sunday morning! 
 
 
 
 



Music notes… 

 

 to everyone who helped make our 
Easter services such an awesome celebration of the 
resurrection!  

 

 to Creation Youth choir who led worship at the 6:30 
AM Dawn worship service with our youth group  
 
and … 
 

 to our Bell Choir & Chancel choir who stayed & led 
worship at BOTH the 8:30 & 11:00 Easter worship services –Way 
to Go good & faithful servants! 
 

 
During the summer months our choirs will take a 
much deserved break 

 
 
 

So we are looking for volunteers to 
sign up & provide special music for our 
summer services. You can sing a solo 
or work with a small group or play an 
instrument! If you are interested 
please sign up on the MUSIC bulletin 
board in the Gathering Space or speak 
with Kate! 668-5610                                                                                                                         

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Summer Worship  
begins Sunday, June 21

st
   

 8:30 and 10:00 am 
through Labor day. 

 

Wednesday Outdoor Worship 
Coming This Summer!!! 

      Please watch the bulletin/newsletter for more info. 
 

 
The Organic Community Garden is getting ready to be planted. 
So If we could get some helpers that would be awesome , what a 
better way for fellowship then to  plant  the Garden that will help to 
feed our Church Community and the community in a whole . 
Remember some of the produce will be donated during the 
growing season to Alden Meals on Wheels and the Alden Food 
Pantry.. If you love to garden please think about helping also in 
need of  donations of organic plants and seeds. If you are 
interested please get in contact with Robin Gilbert 716-810-2719. 
 I look forward to 
working with all of 
you that are will to 
lend a hand. 
 
 
 

Outdoor Spring Clean-up Work day 
Saturday, May 2nd from 9 am – noon.   
A Work day is planned for Saturday, May 2nd 
at the Church from 9 am – noon.  Please join 
our Church Council as they clean our church 
grounds. Many hands make the work load 
easier.   

 
 

 

 



 
During the month of May we will be collecting cat/dog food 
(both canned and dry) and cat litter for the Alden Pet Food Pantry 
ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ŀǘ {ǘΦ !ƛŘŜƴΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ !ƭƭ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΗ 

The drop off box is located in the gathering space 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Soup Kitchen.   
Once again we will volunteer at the Soup Kitchen. 
Please join us if you can on May 30th.  
If you are interested contact Edie Sims at 207-0390. 

 

TOWN LINE  
LUTHERAN CHURCH 

MEMORIAL WALKWAY  
 

Now is the time to order your memorial 
brick(s) in memory of your loved ones. 

Order forms are available  
at the Church.   

Have Questions? Call the Church office 
Memorial Walkway dedication planned for Spring. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
  

Thank you so much for the beautiful altar flowers and to Annette 
Fitscher for delivering them.  God bless, Bette Maines 
 
Dear Council and Members/Friends of Town Line Lutheran, 
We would like to personally Thank EVERYONE who has come out 
to support our recent events.  With your support and volunteering 
make each one better and better.   It is the goal of the organizers 
of each event to open the doors of our church, not only to our 
congregation, but to all for fellowship, friendship and most 
important to show and teach about Our Lord Jesus and all He 
does in our lives.  See you at the next event 
 

Food Bank of WNY Volunteer Date 
As part of our ongoing efforts to be a servant community we are 
organizing a day to go as a group and sort food in the warehouse 
for the Food Bank of WNY on Saturday June 13, 2015. We are 
looking to put together a group of 8 to 10 people who would work 
for four hours at the Food Bank located at 91 Holt Street, Buffalo. 
Their volunteer hours are 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM on Saturdays, and 
you should plan to be there for the entire time. We plan to travel 
over a group and would meet at the church and car pool from 
there. We plan go to lunch afterwards. If you are interested in 
assisting, please contact Mike or Sue DeWitt at 937-3453 or 
mikesuedewitt@verizon.net.  
 
 

Financial Peace University comes back to 
Town Line Lutheran for the 4th time! 

                In Financial Peace University, you will learn how to 
communicate with your spouse about money, put together a 
spending plan that works, and completely eliminate debt. While 
completing the class, the average family pays off $5,300 in debt 
and saves $2,700 within 13 weeks. Our past 3 classes had 24 
families that, during the class, paid off $40,500, saved $48,800, 
and got rid of 46 credit cards! 
                But FPU is more than a just a money class. Come to 
our free preview on August 23rd at 6pm in the Fellowship Hall to 
find out more. If you’d like more information now, just call Larry 
and Michelle Muscoreil at (585) 547-3677. 
                See you all at the preview! 
 
 
 

mailto:mikesuedewitt@verizon.net


The Town Line Lutheran  
Here are your choices on how you can get your newsletter  

1. Email: drop an email to Diane at the office to 
receive your newsletter electronically. The church 
email is townlinetllc@aol.com. 

2. Pick up paper copy at church: Paper copies of 
the newsletter will be available for you to take 
home the last Sunday of every month.  

3. Download from the church website:    
www.townlinelutheran.com 

      If none of the above work we can mail it to your home 
 

 

If you have a 
change of 
address or 
phone number, 
please email the 
Church and let 
us know 

 

Email addresses are needed:  If you would like to have 
your  email added so we can contact you in this way, 
please email the Church: Townlinetllc@aol.com.   
 

CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE:           

              Townlinelutheran.com 
 

            Friend us on facebook! 
   
 
Address and Phone number changes are needed! 

 
Please note: Marge Pohl’s phone is: 684-6258 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:townlinetllc@aol.com
http://www.townlinelutheran.com/
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How can you help others or get help? 
    Here are a few local agencies 
 
Alden Pantry collection 
You can bring items for the Alden Food pantry to church any 
Sunday.  There is a blue box located in the Coat room.   
 

Alden Meals on Wheels is in need of volunteers.   
Call 937-7105 for more information 
 

Hearts and Hands “Faith in Action”  
A Neighbor helping neighbor” volunteer program 
Call: 542-2226   www.heartsandhandsfia.org 
 

Ronald McDonald House Charities 
Become a friend of Ronald: Find us on Facebook.   
 

Suicide Bereavement support 
For immediate help/support call 24 hours a day: 
(585)202-2783      Erie County Crisis Services 
                                      (716)834-3131 
 

Lutheran Charities 
www.wnylutherancharities.org 
716-632-2623 
 

Alzheimer’s Association of WNY 
24/7 Helpline  1-800-272-3900 
Program.wny@alz.org 
2805 Wehrle Dr  Suite 6   Williamsville, NY 14221 
 

Hospice Buffalo 
225 Como Park   Cheektowaga, NY  14227  716-686-1900 
Essential Care for Children, a program of Home Care Buffalo 
225 Como Park Boulevard Cheektowaga, NY 142270-1480 
 (716) 686-8006 
Caring Hearts Perinatal Program 
150 Bennett Road Cheektowaga, NY 14227 
(716) 359-8056 
Life Transitions Center, Inc. 
The Mary & Ralph C. Wilson Counseling Center 
150 Bennett Road Cheektowaga, NY 14221-1480 
Phone: (716) 836-6460 
Caring Hearts Home Care 
892 Main Street Buffalo, NY 14202  (716) 686-8300 
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Church Council 2014-2015 
President                          John Wild                     716-937-8894 
Vice President                  Mark Casell                  716-983-2468    
Secretary                          Elli DeFilippo                716-937-7953 
Treasurer                          Patty Zehler                 716-684-5535 
Financial Secretary           Michael Dewitt             716-937-3453 
Benevolence Treasurer    Barbara Sims               716-683-3134 
Trustees:                          Robin Gilbert                716-810-2719 
                                         Rick Krueger                716-937-9533 
                                         Craig Sims                   716-491-1911 
Deacons:                          Harry Mandris              716-937-0322 
                                         Janet Klein                   716-870-5109 
Member                           Jamie Klein 
 

Church Staff Information      
Ministers: All the People of God in this place 
Pastor:  The Rev. Serena Mollenkopf-Grill   
Cell: 716-510-2939   Email: pastorserena@gmail.com 
Pastor Emeritus:  The Rev. Merlin H. Knauff (retired) 
Church Council President: John Wild Phone:  937-8894 
Visitation Pastor: The Rev. Charles Biegner Jr.  
Secretary:               Diane Casell   Office: 684-1467 
Sexton:                   Ann Stanek 
Music Director:      Kate Snyder: 668-5610 
Nursery School:    Lois Stutzman 

 

Church Office Days 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

If you need assistance outside of these office days, 
Call Diane 716-713-3149 or Pastor Serena 716-510-2939 

Thanks for your cooperation. 
 

Facts and Figures 
 

Sunday                     Attendance           Offerings 

April 5                       348                          $7,983 
April 12                     139                          $2,611 
April 19                     221                          $1,369 
 
                                              Needed Weekly $4,523 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Worship Assistants for May  
 

Ushers 
   Early                                       Late 
    John Wild                              David Reiner 
    Rick Krueger                         Ronald Ball  
    Robin Gilbert                         Harry Mandris 
    Thomas Hofmeier        
    Edie Sims  
                                                   

Acolytes 
         Early                                  Late 
3       Adam Dulski                      Jon Mollenkopf-Grill 
         Riley Streit                         Taylor Tyburski 
10     Chris Klein                         Haley Tyburski 
         Erin Bliemeister                 Ali Reiner 
17     Adam Dulski                      Justin Mason 
         Erin Bliemeister                 Laura Mollenkopf-Grill 
24     Roger Hofmeier                 Becky Kron 
         Josie Wild                          Anna Jegierski 
31     Victoria Wild                      Paige Jegierski 
         Riley Streit                         Tony Muscoreil 
  

Communion Set–up 
  3      John Wild                               8:30 am              
10      Tricia Phillips                        11:00 am     
17      Anne Stanek                         8:30 am     
24     Barb Sims                              8:30 am 
         Charlie Turner                       11:00 am 
 

Altar Flower Delivery 
3    Ellie Donnelly                       
10  Annette Fitscher                    
17  Lorraine Zink 
24  Diane Lechowicz     
31 Ellie Donnelly                     
 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED for all the above Ministries! 
Call the Church office if you would like to help at the church 
in any of these or our many other ministries. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



May Wedding Anniversaries 
May 5       25 years    Sue and Mike DeWitt 
May 13     43 years    Carol and Donald Menge 
May 16     56 years    Judith and Gordon Griffith 
May 20     32 Years    Lisa and Bryce Blair 
May 21     32 years    Jeanne and John Seitz 
May 22     33 years    Joyce and Thomas Seagrave 
May 23     62 Years    Arlene and Ronald Wilhelm 
May 27     65 years     Althea and William Green 
Did we miss your special Anniversary (10, 20, 25 and  
over 30 years)   If so, please let us know at the Church office. 
 

 

Deaths 
Called to the Church Triumphant was our member, Von Forst 
Kramer on April 7, 2015.  A Funeral service was held at Town Line 
Lutheran on April 11.  Our sincere sympathy to his family and 
friends. 
 
Called to the Church Triumphant was our member, Dorothy 
Chapman on April 8, 2015.  A Funeral service was held at the 
Funeral home on April 13.  Our sincere sympathy to his family and 
friends. 

 
Memorials 
To the Memorial Fund  
In memory of Dorothy Chapman by David and Maria Veros 
 
 

Classic & Family Worship 
 Sunday, May 24, 2015 

 

8:30 am will be a Classic Worship 
We will bring back some traditions from our past. 

 

11:00 am will be a Family Worship 
We will have hands on worship experience 

 
We need your opinion: should Classic/Family continue next fall?   

Please come to worship and share your feedback. 
 
 
 
 
 



May Birthdays 
 
2  Andrea Kulniszewski  
2 Beth Ribbeck  
3 Melissa Kohl  
3 Charlotte Kramer  
3 Jack Skubis  
3 Thomas Stutzman  
4 Jacob Macken  
4  Kevin Dzimian 
5 Rob Martin   
5 Michael Piasecki  
5 Jack Rice   
5 Ilaria Muscoreil 
7 John Smith   
9 Ann Edwards   
9 Hannah Johnson  
9 Jesse Pruitt  
10 Katie Cascio  
10 Erik Ferguson  
10 Marjorie Jasinski  
11 Jakob Grant  
13 David Czajka  
13 Justin Heinrich  
13 Kaitlyn Seitz  
14 Jesse Stanek  
15 Emily Cantie  
15 Stella Check  
15 Kimberly Fallon  
15 Brandi Stoldt 
16 Kimberly Honeck  
17 Lillian Bowen  
18 Ruth Duncan  
18 Daniel Weist  
19 David Reiner  
19 Riley Stutzman  
20 Kimberly Dulski  
20 Michael Kratzke  
20 David Smith  
  
 

 
 
 
21 Jon Bonning  
21  Maya Slevinski 
21  Emma Uebelhoer 
22 Rosanne Johnson 
22 Dolores Luderman 
23 David Gaiser  
23 Nancy Landahl  
23 Kathy Peters  
23 Jacob Stanek 
23 John Wild   
24 Lisa Blair   
24 Carolyn Hodan  
25 Colin Barry  
25 Kristen Brush  
25 Grant Schum  
25 Jack Syracuse  
26 Arlene Krueger  
26 Jordan Phillips  
26 Robert Ulbrich  
27 Daniel Brush  
27 Richard Mollenkopf-Grill 
27 Lori Pepe  
27 John Sturdivant  
27 Emma Stutzman  
28 Brian Aquila  
28 Annette Fitscher  
28 David Gutowski  
29 Sophie Connolly 
30 Kim Johnson  
30 Antonio Muscoreil 
30 Pat Vogt   
30 Kenneth Zehler  
31 Clifford Nowicki  
31 Jonathan Seitz 
  
 

Did we miss your birthday?  
If so, please contact the  
Church office, 684-1467. 

 



TOWN LINE LUTHERAN CHURCH 
1159 Town Line Road 
Alden,  New York   14004-9590 
A member of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
          ELCA.org   Living in God’s Amazing Grace 
 

Church office:   716-684-1467  
Church Fax:      716-683-1664  
Pastor:  The Rev. Serena Mollenkopf-Grill   
Cell: 716-510-2939   Email: pastorserena@gmail.com 
Pastor Emeritus:  The Rev. Merlin H. Knauff (retired) 
Church Email - Townlinetllc@aol.com 
Church Website: www.Townlinelutheran.com 
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